
Coronavirus COVID-19 

School Closure 

Westwood Primary  

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

It is with regret that a decision has been taken to close Westwood Primary. The school will 
be closed from Tuesday 17th March 2020 at 5pm until at least after the Easter break 
(Monday 20th April). We will confirm this with you nearer the time. 

The reason we have taken this decision is because we do not have enough members of staff 
to ensure the health and safety of pupils (e.g. teacher/support staff/pupil ratios) and the 
ability to keep the school clean to the necessary standards. 

Please follow yesterday’s guidance on Home Learning activities to complete with your 
children. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the school via admin@westwoodprimaryschool.org. The 
phones will not be manned after 5pm this evening. 

This has been a difficult decision to make but the welfare of staff and children is paramount. 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused and we wish you the very best for the coming 
weeks. 

Kind Regards 

School Leadership Team 

 


